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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Celebration of the Lord's Supper

World Communion Sunday
One Great Hour of Sharing Offering Materials given out

Sunday, Oct. 5 10:30 am

Sunday, Oct. 12
Guest Worship Leader: Dick Behrens
Fallen Firefighters Remembrance

Camp Fowler Sunday
Sunday, Oct. 19 10:30 am

J.W. Chapman Commemorative Service
(former pastor at OSRC- 1883-1885)

Sunday Oct. 26 10:30 am




SECOND HAND ROSE
THRIFT SHOP
116 BROADWAY
Tues.- Sat. TTam-4pm
Next meeting: Fri. Oct. 24, 2014 9:30 am

at Old Sarafoga Reformed Church
Cali Charlette at - 495-4640

S.A.F.E.R.

(Schuylervile Area Food and Emergency Relief)

Next board meeting is
Monday, Oct. 20, 2014 4:30pm ot the Town Hall

UPCOMING CHURCH SUPPERS

(Dine in or take out)

Sat. Oct. 4  Bacon Hill Reformed
Roast Pork Dinner
Reservafions: Jenn Thomas 6%95-6116
Sat. Oct. 25 Fort Miller Reformed
Harvest Supper
Sat. Nov. 1 Old Saratoga Reformed

Harvest Supper

HEALING PROGRAM FOR COMBAT
VETERANS AT CHRIST THE KING

~ The Welcome Home Program is a free of

" charge hedling program for military combat
veterans and their spouses. The next refreat
will be held at Christ the King Spiritual Life
Center in Greenwich from Oct. 20-22. To
register or help support this ministry, plecse e-
mcil hegaling@ctkcenter.org or phone 692-
$550.

ALS WALK

Sat. Oct. 25 (Rain or shinel)
- 10 am Registrafion
| ITam Walk
Saratoga State Park- Orenda Pavilion

{(More info. In church office)
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HISTORICAL EVENTS IN
SCHUYLERVILLE

Thurs. Oct 14 -
Saratoga Town Hall 7:30 pm

o

Saratoga Curator Chris Valosin
will share the story of the
Saratoga Trophy Cannon's
return to the Bafflefield
Oct. 10-17 - Surrender Week
Special events fo commemorate
the American Victory at Sarafoga

Details: www.townofsarafoga.com
Sun. Oct. 19 - 6-9pm
Candlelight Tour
of the Schuyler House

LOCAL BAND CONCERT
When: Sal. Oct. 24 - 8 pm - midnight
Where: American Legion (Schuylerville}

What: Music featuring
“Mehan Road” Band

{of which Christopher Tucker is a member)

Cost: Donations of non-perishable food

items or $55$

The concertis a fund-raiser for S.A.F.E.R.
(Schuylervile Area Food and Emergency Relief)

BENEFIT FOR THE PENNIMAN FAMILY
Sat. Oct. 18
Spaghetti Dinner
at the American Legion

Reservations required: 4:30, 6:00m or 7:30
E-mail JenningsA@Schuylerville.org or
BirgeD@Schuylerville.org

810 per person
{ 54 will cover expenses - $6 will go to the family)




NEW WEB SITE ADDRESS

Thanks to our church “webmaster” we
have a new web site address, which is
connected to the RCA. Pat Woomer,
after researching some options for @
domain, has found that the most
economical method for us was to join
the with the RCA. If you wish to visit our
new site the address is now:
www.old-saratoga.rcachurches.org

We have also been connected to a
Google Calendar, which may be heipful
to you if you need some quick
information about the date and time of
a meeting or event.

Pat has been working on updating some
cafegories which the website commitiee
thought best reflected what would give
the most valuable information about the
church and its programs. Please check
out the site, and thank Pat for what he
has been able to accomplish so farl

You may also want fo check out our Facebook
page:
hitps://Facebook.com/CldSaratogaReformed
Church '

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING

According to our approved budget for
QSRC, we have committed to
supporting the One Great Hour of
Sharing program. On Sunday, Oct. 5
(which is OGHS Sunday] offering boxes
and envelopes, along with information
about the program, were distributed.
The return date is Sunday, Oct. 26. We
have pledged fo send $200 (or morel} fo
help bring food to those in need in fimes
of hardship and trouble.

HYMN OF THE MONTH

“Sing to the Lord, you saint of his; praise his holy
name. (Psalm 30: 4)

“Forth In Your Name, O lord | Go
My duaily labor fo pursue;
You, Lord, alone | choose fo know
In all | think or speak or do.”

Charles Wesley's hymn "Forth In Your
Name, O Lord, | Go" was originally
enftitled “For Believers Before Work."
Wesley knew quite well that Christians
have to be a part of society. The labors
that we perform are done in part fo
please our employers, but, our worship
and our daily tasks must both be done as
unio the Lord. The hymn reinforces the
notion that ail believers are missicnaries,
regardless of their vocation. Austin
Lovelace, a noted church musician, has
commented, “Most hymns stick to
Sunday. Charles Wesiey sang about
weekdays as well."

At the start of the month of September,
Americans celebrate Labor Day. We
honor the service and productivity of our
fellow countrymen, and as recipients of
all that God has provided, give thanks to
God for the blessings of labor. As with so
many ofher celebrations, we need to
recognize and live in the spirt of these
blessings every day of the year.

Two of the other five stanzas of this hymn
effectively convey the intent of Wesley's
message.

“The task your wisdom has assigned
Here let me cheerfully fulfill;
in all my work your presence find
And prove your good and perfect will.

You would | set at my right hand
Whose eyes my inmost secrets view:
And Labor on your command
And offer all my work to you."

Dick Behrens



Benefit for the

Penniman Family
(Hosted by the faculty and staff at SCS)

Saturday, October 18, 2014
@ Jhe Schuylerville American Legion
Come and support a wonderful family

+ Enjoy Dinner
+ Silent Auction
+ 50/50 Raffle
» Raffle Baskets
Reservations Required
Reservations Available for 4:30 pm, 6:00 pm or 7:30 pm
Music provided by Mr. Tucker

Cash payment will be collected at the door.

Please email JenningsA@Schuylerville.org or BirgeD@Schuylerville.org
to reserve your tickets. In the email please include your name, phone num-
ber, number of people in your dinner party, and your top two time prefer-
ences. You will receive an email confirmation letting you know what time
siot your reservation is for. Reservations must be made by 10/13/14. Cash
payment is due at the door.

aghetti



SPECIAL WORSHIP SERVICE

On Sunday, Oct. 26 (Reformation Sunday)
the church will celebrate its heritage with &
special service being planned by the
Worship Committee. In this service, thanks
and tribute will be given to one of our
congregation's former pastors from the
1800's, who wrote some great hymns of the
church, fwo of which are in our present
hymnbook! We invite you to come and find
out more about this special servant of God
whose legacy of faith we will honor and
celebratel

WOMEN'S RETREAT AT FOWLER

Bacon Hill Reformed Church invites women
to come to Camp Fowler for a two-day
women's retreat:

Date: Fri. Oct. 24-Sat. Oct. 25
Cost: $130 per person
To register: call Sharon Giles
695-3944
(Car pooling will be available)

PASTOR AND FAMILY AWAY

Pastor Joyce, David and Mikael wll be
camping in Rhode island from Oct. 10-
14, over Columbus Day Weekend. They
. will be in Northampton, MA on Monday
night to celebrate the October birthdays
of sons Mikael and Nathaniel. (This iime
away was originally scheduled for laie
August but the death in the family made
it necessary to go back to Michigan at
that time.) For pastoral needs while
Pastor Joyce is away, please contact
Elder Vice-President Paula Sheely or the
church office. Prayer chain requests can
be given to Chris Garney, Florence
Sherman or the church office.

CAMP FOWLER SUNDAY ~ Oct. 19

The Board of Deacons has designated
October 12 as Camp Fowler Sunday! We
are happy that first-time campers to
Fowler, Ajay and Holly Deyoe, are going
to share some of their experiences at
camp with the whole church family
during All God's Children!

We're giad fo note that Ajay and Holly both want
fo go back to Fowler next summer —and that we
have several other youth who are thinking of
going! in spring, we will have a better idea of
how many youth are planning fo go fc Fowler
and will be collecting donations for camperships!

In addition to hearing from Ajay and
Holly on Oct. 19, we are planning a
special offering for the Fowler Camp and
Conference Center. The money which
we will collect will help Fowler with its
operating expenses.

We ask everyone 1o give whaiever you
can to help us meet-our mission goal of
at least $200. All the churches of our
synod are asked to support Fowler
financially. Some can do more, some
less, but for all of us, Fowler is a special
place- especially for our youth, whose
faith-forming experiences and memories
of camp last a lifefime.

The Camp Fowler Offering Box {a
miniature log cabin with a slof in the roof)
will be on the back table in the
sanctuary for people to place their gifts.
For those who would like to heip, but
can't be present on Oct. 19, you may
send your donation to the church.
Checks should be made payable to Oid
Saratoga Reformed Church and
earmarked “Fowler Offering.”

We thank everyone for helping us 1o
meet our goal — and most importantly for
helping Camp Fowler to continue 1o be
the special place it is!



LOOKING AHEAD

Sat. Nov. 1 - Harvest Supper.

Sat. Nov. 29 -~ §t. Nicolaas Brunch
af 10:30 am- Come and help
decorate the church for the
Advent Season and enjoy a
brunch with friends

Sat. Dec. 6 - §t. Nicolaas Holiday Sale-

This annual fund-raiser will include the sale
of gently used Christmas items, a basket raffle
and holiday goods bake saiel We'll be looking
for volunfeers fo organize the weeks before, help
on the day of the sale (8 am-2 pm) and for
donations of Chrisfmas ifems (decora-ficns, knick-
knacks,linens, lights, foys, efc.)

This sale will be part of the village- wide
St Nicolaas Festival in Schuylerville
from Dec. 5-7

Questions? Call Amberlyn Deyoe, Chr.

Sun. Dec.7 -3 pm

Community Christmas Concert
Area choirs wiil celebrate the season with
Advent/Christmas anthems, and then join fo
sing a joyous anthem together to end the
concertl The free will offering will benefif the
Caring and Sharing Program, which helps to
provide chiidren of the Schuylerville School
Disfrict with giffs at Christmastime.

FUNDRAISER UPDATES

- Yard Sale - $2003.64

Chicken and Biscuit Dinner- $1460

Thank you to alf of you who supported
these events in may ways!

CHRISTMAS SHOE BOXES

Qur church will be participating in the
Samaritan's Purse Christmas Shoe Box
project. Sandy Jones has agreed 1o Co-
ordinate again this year. Please waich
Jacob's Well for more information about
dates for pick-up and return.

FALL CONFIRMATION PROGRAM IN
THE PLANNING

On Sunday afternoon, November ¢, Old
Saratoga and Bacon Hill Reformed
Churches will be joining together 1o offer.
o comprehensive Confirmation
Preparation Program for youth grades
6-12. Pastors Joyce deVelder and Janet
Vincent will lead. if you are inferested,
please let us know. More information to
comel

THIRD QUARTER FINANCIAL UPDATE

As the third quarter of 2014 comes to @
close, we have paid all of our bills. We
did not have to cash in any more of our
investment income this guarter although
we did use some of the Bauer fund for a
capital gains project. The response o our
summer lefter of appeal ($1285) was
down from previous years but we remain
grateful for all gifts. Our garage sale and
chicken and biscuit dinner were both
successful. We continue to strive not just
to survive, but to share God's love both
near and far. As always, thank you for
the financial suppoert and the prayers
which help us confinue 1o serve God.
Christine Garney, Treasurer

MISSION OF THE MONTH
Medical Mission

Working with mission partners, RCA
Global Medical Mission supports dociors
who direct clinics, tfraining for health care
workers, pilots who fly sick and injured
people out of remote places, and nurse's
training, among many other projects.
They have even supporied a windmill
irrigation project which makes a life-
changing difference by providing water
for crops. Your donation will help provide
medical services around the world.



IN OUR PRAYERS

“But when you pray, you must believe and not
doubft at all. Whoever doubts is like a wave in the -
sed that is driven and blown about by the wind."
(James 1: 6)
Ruth Hayes
Marge Martinovich
Alyson Fizgerald
Bill Cluff
Thomas Alfrogge
Rod Borgman
Michael Hughes il
Richard Zelazny
Pan-Martinovich
Sylvia Thompson
Evie Senecal

Bette Tucker
Dwight Colvin
Ashleigh Clute
Bea Pechette
David Garrand
Carl Dougiass
Trevor Lewie
NaomiThayer
Eloise Bosch
Jean Welis
Kerst Brunner

Alicia Lewie Chariotte Gorham
Parker Hayes Dee Periard
Darene Olmert Clyde Wells
Pauline Bradley Edward Hougen
Pat Hayes-Howd Sue Hughes

Carol Lehman
Sandy DeGregory
Kevin Rudolf
Charles Thayer
‘George Garney
Anna Bierma
Ashley Edgar

Audrey Booth

Shirley Hoodack

Pat Richards
Suzanne Guerineau
Don MacMilan

The Penniman Family
Myra Edgar

‘THANKS RECEIVED

"Thank you for supporting us so well over the
years." ($69) '
Frank Merrill, Secretary

Schuyler Hose Company

“Thank you for your faithful support [$85)of
the RCA's ministry and mission!” (This gift
was sent to help people in the Midwest who
experienced disasfers.)

Tom DeVries, General Secrefary

Reformed Church in America

“Thank you for your generous giff of $170 fo
our Classis Sfudent Support. It is our hope fo
parfner with our churches fo raise up
leaders who will serve God through
ordained ministry."

. Carol Troost, Clerk

Schenectady Classis

95™ BIRTHDAY PARTY FOR
BEA PECHETTE

On Wed. Sept. 24, the very day of Bea
Pechette's 95" birthday, 14 peopie - friends
and retatives and church family -gathered
at the Vicioria 3 dining room ot Wesley
Health Care to honor Bea on her birthday!
Gene Usher played his violin and John
Bodnar his fiddle. Bea offered a blessing
before we all enjoyed a decorated
chocolate cake (made by Cindy
Brockman) and ice cream and coffee.

Special thanks fo Helen Loomis and Shirley
Hoodack from Embury Apis. for their help in
planning Beda’s paity.

“Dear Friends,

f want to thank you for my lovely party.{for
her 95™ birthday ) | appreciate all you did.
It was lovely and made me very happy.”
Bea Pechefte

THANKS EXTENDED

Special thanks to Amberlyn Deyoe for
chairing the yard sale again this year and
for all who helped her - especially Doug
Mitchell and Ajay Deyoe who cooked the
burgers and hot dogs, and to Christopher
Tucker and Bruce Guerineau for providing
live music during the sale, and to Ruth Hayes
for donating the items from her garage sale
and to David deVelder for picking them up.

A big thank you o Paulette Foote and
Sandy Jones who co-chaired and cooked
the Chicken and Biscuit Dinner and fo all
who helped on Sepft. 27.




OSRC MISSION STATEMENT

In answer to God’s call
to share Christ's love,
we welcome people
of all abilities and life situations,
and encourage everyone
fo fully parficipate in worship and service.

ECUMENICAL BIBLE STUDY

The Ecumenical Bible Study will continue
to meet on Wed. mornings from 16-11am
reading the book of Genesis. Interested
people from all denominations are
welcome 1o paricipate.

WOMEN'S GUILD

The Women's Guild met on Monday,
Sept. 15 at noon for their first meeting of
the fall season. Hostess for ithe day was
President Sue Hughes. At the business
meeting, members voted o donate
money to the expenses of the Chicken
and Biscuit Dinner on Sept. 27. They also
set up a schedule for hostessing future
meetings. Members and friends are
reminded thai, at the nexi meeting, on
Mon. Oct. 20 at noon, guest Jean Myers
- will be speaking about her spiritual life
journey. Please plan to attend and bring
a friendl

HAYES GARAGE SALE

Ruth Hayes reports that, at her Garage
Sale in September, she was able to raise
$495. This, combined with the $1295 from
her Spring sale, gives a total of $1790 for
the refurbishing and painting of the
parsonage north porch.

PROPERTY COMMITTEE

The Property Committee met on Sept. 15
and reported on the progress of some
projects:

1. furtherinvestigation is being done
on the steeple project, since no
local coniractors responded fo the
invitation to bid

2. the 3 furnaces will be cleaned and
inspected as per contfract

3. an electrical upgrade invitation to
bid will be drawn up and sent out
when completed

The next meeting of the committee will
be on Wednesday, Oct. 29 at 7pm.
Inferested members.and friends are
always welcome to join.

SUNDAY SCHOOL

Sunday School, for children ages 3
through 5™ grade, resumed on
September 28™ We welcomed 10
children including 2 new friends and a
guest. There were 4 children who were
not able to be there thai day but are
planning to refurn this year. Qur staff
members are Donna Mellen, Chris
Garney, and Sarah Brockman. We spent
the first day reviewing the story of
creation, learning some new songs, and
participating in activities to help us get to
know each other beiter. Our donations

“through December will go to SAFER, our

local food bank and emergency refief
organization. In addition to that
donation, we will be participating in One
Great Hour of Sharing and UNICEF. 1f you
would like more information, please

" contact one of us.

Chris Garney



: Nicholas Becoth
. Eric Garney

: Kura Dickinson
! Aubrey Nickole Richards
: Donald M. Squires Sr.

: Donald M. Souires Jr,

: Bill Olmert

: Halie Tomlinson

Wayne Barton

: Kim Thayer

: Mikael de Velder

. Justin Burch

: Dawn Alexanian

: Randy Kerr

: Rebecca Lynn MacMillan
: Barrett Tueller Fedderly

: Tamee Haney Lockwoaod
: Bil Whitehouse

: Tyler Erbe

: Bridget Regan Behrens

: Patrick Richards

: Cheryl Durkee

: Nathaniel de Velder

: Hank Harringfon

: Alma Westcott

. Holly Farrelt Deyoe

: Edward (Buddy) Fero

: John Hayes

: Bruce Guerineau

: Sue Wilbur

: Jean Stark
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é: Pat and Harvey Howd ({2007)
9. Jennifer (Barfon) and Todd Bruneau, 1999
15: Heather and Thomas Freebern, 2000
14: James and Donna Mellen
_ 16: Julia (Behrens) and Thomas Fooler, 1999
20: Katrina and Hank Harrington
22: Horence and Roger Sherman, 1960
25: Dawn and Stephen Alexanian
26: Jikke (Bierma) and Sean Loughlin
27: Ryan and Amanda Markwith

{Please help keep our birthday, anniversary, and hospifal
lists current by giving us dates and updates!
(695-3479) Thanksi)

OUR FRIENDS IN HEALTH CARE
FACILITIES/HOMEBOUND

(We've listed the names and addresses of our
church members/friends for the purpose of
remembering them in prayer or with a card.)
Marge Martinovich, The Stanton, 152 Sherman
Ave. , Glens Falls, NY 12801

Chauncey Mabb, Crescent Manor, 312
Crescent Blvd. ,-Bennington, VT 05201,
1-802-379-3148

Bea Pechette: 131 Lawrence Sireet, Victoria
323, Saratoga Springs, NY 12844

Pavuline Bradley: Wesley Health Care, 131
Lawrence Street, Springs 304, Saratoga Springs,
NY 12866

HOSPITALIZED IN SEPTEMBER

Helen Loomis - Saratoga Hospital

Anna Bierma - Wilton Medical Arts

Myra Edgar- Sarafoga Hospital Qutpatient
Svue Usher- Saratoga Hospital ER

SYMPATHY

The congregation extends sympathy and

prayers fo Deacon Hank Harrington and his
familty, whose grandfather, Raymond
Brockway (86} died on Sept. 20 in Newport,
NC. Mr. Brockway, formerly of Fort Miller,
was briefly under hospice care. He was ¢
former employee of the Hudson Pulp and
Paper Mill in Thompson (later cailed Georgia
Pacific) He and his wife, Josephine, had 10
children and 78 grand-children, great-
grandchildren and great-great-
grandchildren {with one more on the way.)
A Memorial Service was held at the M.B.
Kilmer Funeral Home with burial with military
honors (Navy, WWI) in the Riverside
Cemetery, Fort Miller.



HARVEST SUPPER

SAT. NOVEMBER 1
4:30pm through 6:00pm

(continuous serving)

OLD SARATOGA REFORMED CHURCH

48 Pear|l Street
Schuylerville, NY

Menu: Baked Ham, mashed potatoes and gravy, squash,
green beans, Dutch Kraut, rolls & butter,
homemade Apple and Pumpkin pies, beverage

Adults $10  Children 5-12 $5  Under 5 free

Dine in or take out

Reservations Recommended
Call 695-6638 o
or the church office (695-3479)



From the Pastor...

Dear Members and Friends of Old Saratoga,
Greetings to you and your famities in God's grace and peace!

We're in the midst of Autumn—and also in the midst of some very busy months at church—
and some very troublesome times in the world. With all that's going on—in and around us—
it's easy to “breeze” through autumn without fully savoring its beauty or listening for its
lessons.

Autumn is by far my favorite season of the year. Everyday I walk by the lovely lavender
asters in full bloom around the church and parsonage yard. The leaves of the maples and
vellow poplar are just beginning to turn color. Falling leaves descend as the wind swirls them
gently down. Already the grass is partly covered with shades of gold and orange. Pumpkins
and cornstalks are everywhere--and fresh apples—which remind me of the apple-picking,
cider-making seasons of my childhood growing up in a western-Michigan orchard.

My biggest “fear” during Autumn, is that it wilt all go by too quickly, and for lack of time, I
won't see the subtie changes from day to day, or I'll miss taking that extra walk in the woods,
or another drive through the beautiful country back-roads, or just pause for a moment to feel
the warmth of the sun when the air is chill.

For me one of the lessons of Autumn—a season like life itself that comes and goes too
quickly-- is to appreciate the time and the moment of great color and beauty, the preparation
for renewal, before we have to bid it all farewell.

One of my favorite poets, May Sarton, writes, * I think of the trees and how simply they let
go, let fall the riches of a season, how without grief (it seems), they can let go and go deep
into their roots for renewal and sleep...”

“Letting go” as trees do with their leaves, in order that they can “go deep into their roots for
renewal...” is another spiritual lesson of Autumn. People, like trees, need to “let go” of things
that require a constant drain of energy, and rest in the renewal and peace the Great Creator
provides.

I know there are those who don't like the fall so much because it reminds them of winter
coming. And winters here can be frightful, long, and isolating. But all the more reason to
learn from nature that there is a purpose for rest and renewal during the long winter months
—even though it's not always pleasant, convenient or perceptible.

So it is with life—and death—and living day by day through ali the changing seasons of our
lives. And as those seasons come and go, God is ever whispering to our hearts, "See!/ I am
making all things new!” (Revelation 21.5)

Faithfully yours,



OLD SARATOGA REFORMED CHURCH
October 2014

Oct.5  SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST World Communion Sunday
Cne Great Hour of Sharing Boxes and enhvelopes given out
. Lectionary Readings: Exodus 20: 1-4, 7-9; Psaim 19; Philiopians 3; 4-14; Mafthew 21; 33-46
Greeters: Cindy Brockman
Liturgisi: Anne Mitchell
Ushers: Bill Olmert/Katrina Hamingfon
Counters: Hank Harrington/Cindy Brockman
Communion Servers: Paulette Foote, Hank Harrington, Bruce Guerineau,
Cindy Brockman
Communion Cleanup: Kim and Kari Thayer

Oct. 12 EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST Guesf Worship Leader: Dick Behrens
Fallen Firefighters Remembrance
Lectionary Readings: Exodus 32: 1-14; Psalm 106: 1-6, 19-23; thppfdns4 1-9:
Matthew 22; 1-14

Greefer: Anna Bierma

Liturgist: Carolyn Markwith

Ushers: Kim Thayer/Karl Thayer

Counfers: Paulette Foote/Paula Sheely

Oct. 19" NINETEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST Camp Fowler Sunday (see article inside)
Lectionary Readings: Exodus 33: 12-23; Psalm 99; T Thessalonians 1: 1-10
Mafthew 22! 15-22
Greefer: Bill Olmert
Liturgist: Holly Deyoe
Ushers: Ajay Deyoe /Cindy Brockman
Counfers: Paulefte Foote/ Cindy Brockman

Oct. 26 TWENTIETH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST Reformation Sunday
Commemoration of JW. Chapman, former pastor at OSRC, 1883-85
Fellowship Hour hosted by Duffy Whifehouse
Greeter: Patli Boofh
Liturgist: Hank Harrington
Ushers: Holly Deyoe/Bill Olmert
Counters: Pat Woomer/BruceGuerineau

Qur worship services begin at 10:30am. The sanciuary is handicapped accessible.
Holy Communion is celebrated the first Sunday of each month.



